ETRPC

Minutes for Friday, October 19, 2012
Present:  Kevin McDonough (AIS); Dave Donovan (Physics); Chris Lewis (IT); Michael Kowalczyk (Mathematics); Craig Rademacher (HPER); Mark Flaherty (Music); Jennifer Jezylo (Biology); Keith Ellis (Art and Design); Dave Donavan (Physics); Mounia Ziat (Psychology); Matt Smock (ITD); Mark Flaherty (Music); Hugo Eyzaguirre (Economics); Jessica Thompson (CAPS); Chuck Rayhorn (Business); Greg Warchol (Criminal Justice); Chris Wagner (Help Desk)
1. Approval of the Minutes
a. Minutes from October 5, 2012 meeting approved:  moved by Donovan; seconded by Rademacher.
2. Chair
a. Math placement exam – 77% of the incoming students take the placement test; 25 students have retaken the test since July.  Eight percent of the students were misplaced, according to some informal polling of existing faculty.  According to a faculty member teaching MA 115, 10-25% of his students were misplaced.  Currently the plan is to modify Moodle to accommodate an online test, starting in July, with a paper backup. Some students will pilot the test in the winter semester. 
b. Technology Innovation Awards are due October 26.  We will create a ranking at the November 16 meeting, but make the proposals available sometime at the end of October or early November. 
3. Informational Technology
a. There is going to an outage for Banner and my.nmu this Sunday from 7-10am.  Java update will be appearing soon.  Do not install until IT can check its compatibility with Banner.  
4. Instructional Design Technology Management
a. Matt sent the committee some clicker resources for us to review. No other news.
5. Help Desk

a. Bryce Tuttle is leaving to go to Michigan Tech.   Looking to replace him in December. Some staff (not faculty) has been notified to turn in their SL410 models early, which will save NMU money.  
6. Unfinished Business
a. Feedback on advising process will tabled until the next meeting when Felicia is present.
7. New Business

a. Jill Leonard was sending an email to several users, of which 6 were not associated with NMU, and she was treated as SPAM.  Wagner confirmed if you sent a message to six different people within 60 seconds from off-campus, your account will be disabled.  This will not occur if you are on-campus or off-campus using a VPN client.  The reason for the policy is the NMU is getting blacklisted as a spammer because so many people are sending messages out.  Donovan requested people get notified before their account is disabled.  Kowalczyk raised the suggestion that only email is disabled, not someone’s entire account.  In addition, a message should be sent indicating a person’s account has been disabled and to contact the Help Desk.  Kowalczyk will contact Dave Maki to meet with the Committee to discuss this issue. 
b. Schedulicity.com – HPER is piloting this service for scheduling advising appointments.  Rademacher said he has been using it for a year and half with good success.  Smock reported ITD has been testing the scheduling feature of Educat.  
Meeting adjourned 11:58 am
Submitted by: Kevin McDonough
